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DENNINGTON PARISH COUNCIL
[image: image1.jpg]



MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL 

HELD ON

MONDAY 12th MAY 2014
JUBILEE HALL

Following Annual Parish Meeting at 8.15
Present:
Robert C .T. Wardley, Robert C. Rous, Rebecca Smith, Nick Watts, John Calver, Kathy Whitbread, Matt Lunn
 Copied for information to: County Councillors Stephen Burroughes; District Councillor Colin Walker; Suffolk Constabulary: PC Kevin Mann
 Clerk: Mrs Ruth Hart  





 Members of the public: 0                                      
1. Election of Chairman and signing of Chairman’s Declaration of Office: Mr. Robert Wardley was proposed by Mr R Rous and seconded by Mrs K Whitbread. He was voted Chairman unanimously, and signed the Declaration of Office.
2. Election of Vice Chairman and signing of Declaration of Office: Mr. Matt Lunn was proposed by Mr R Rous and seconded by Mrs. R. Smith. He was elected Vice Chairman unanimously, and signed the Declaration of Office.
3. Confirm Council representatives and nominative representatives for :-

Dennington Jubilee Hall – Mr N. Watts
Dennington Consolidated Charities – Mr R Wardley 
Dennington C.E.V.C.P. School – The Clerk to follow up with the Chair of Governors
Dennington Sports Club – Mr Matt Lunn
SALC – Mrs R. Smith

4. Agree Council Committees and group/individual appointments for:-

Tree Warden – Mr. D. Wright

Transport – Mr. J. Calver

 Highways and Footpaths – Mr N. Watts 
SALC – Mrs R. Smith

Newsletter – Mr R. Wardley

Planning – full council
Health and Safety – Mr. R. Wardley
5. Apologies for Absence:  Mary Mann, Doris Dearing
6. Declaration of Interests:  Cllr Wardley; DCC, Suffolk Constabulary; Mr Nick Watts Village Hall Committee; Robert Rous Church, Sports Club, DCC;
7. Confirmation of Minutes for Parish Council Meeting held on February 17th 2014: These were confirmed and signed as a true record
8. Matters raised in Annual Parish Meeting: It was agreed to consider the following at the meeting in July and for the Clerk to contact Clr S Burroughes for any assistance he might be able to offer:-
· Traffic calming measures
· Speed of broadband
9. Adoption of Code of Conduct: All councillors adopted the Code of Conduct.
10. Appointment of Responsible Financial Officer: Mrs Ruth Hart was appointed as Responsible Financial Officer 2014/2015
11. Review of Effectiveness of Internal Controls and Appointment of Internal Auditor: Councillors reviewed the Effectiveness of Internal Controls and external audit, 2014.  The internal checklist was approved and signed, and having received the work of the internal auditor, it was agreed to re-appoint Heelis and Lodge for the financial year 2014/2015.
12. Clerk’s Report:
Financial report  was presented to Councillors, approved and signed, along with the receipts and expenditure book. 
Annual Return along with statement of assurance for external auditors; This was presented to Councillors, approved and signed. The Statement of Assurance was approved and signed.

Agreement to continue with current arrangements for cheque signatories – Robert Wardley, Robert Rous, Matt Lunn, Nick Watts, Katherine Whitbread, and Ruth Hart
The clerk reported that: 
All HSBC accounts have now been closed although the closing balance on the Current account is being posted out and has not yet been received. It has not been possible to switch the account. Transferring accounts from HSBC to Barclays has been fraught with difficulties.  The process began November 2013, to summarise:- 

· incorrect forms being given by Barclays for signing, incorrect information being given assuring that the Current account could simply be switched (informed by telephone as late as April that there are currently no facilities for community accounts for this to happen).  It should be noted that all signatories were required to provide 2 forms of ID and all councillors were required to sign various forms.

· HSBC closing both deposit accounts a month early, despite having written instructions.  They have since issued a written apology.  The need to close the Current account in person and provide a letter with 2 signatories and the subsequent delay taken by HSBC in issuing a cheque for the balance on the Current Account means that a temporary transfer of £1,500 form the No 2 account had to be made today to cover cheques to be agreed at this meeting.

· SCDC, despite both written instructions and telephone confirmation, paid the precept into the old HSBC account and not the new Barclays Account.

Accounts:
Bank Accounts:


The new Barclays Accounts are as follows:-


Current Account:



£1,500


Active Saver/ No 2 account:


£1,757.53


Active Saver/equipment account:

£5,321.04

Old HSBC account, closed, yet to receive balance by cheque of approximately, £5,700 (1st precept payment and existing balance)

No cheques signed since last meeting
Cheques to be agreed and signed at this meeting:

100001
Notice board repair

£82.00

100002
SALC membership

£221.00

100003
Community Action Suffolk
£30.00

100004
Tractor Insurance

£132.50

100005
R Hart/Salary


£360.00

100006
R Wardley/wreath

£20.00

100007
D Wright/grass cutting
£17.75
Councillors recognised the additional work the clerk had undertaken in transferring bank accounts and thanked her.  It was agreed that the Chair would write a letter of complaint to Barclays Bank
Audit:

Internal Audit for 2013/2014 has been completed:

Receipts £10,900.71
Payments £6,452.93
Reserves £8,093.22

Annual Return has been completed and was signed at the meeting by Chair and Clerk

Recommendation 1:

Mileage expenses and payroll services costs should be included in general office expenses and not as staff costs.

Cash Book is well referenced and provides clear audit trail. Supporting paperwork is in place and well referenced.

Standing orders and financial regulations in place and reviewed May 2013

Vat reimbursements received from HMRC on 30th April 2013 and 25th February 2014

Minutes of council meetings are well presented and provide clear records of council’s decisions.

Risk asssessments:  in place and reviewed May 2013

Insurance in place and the level of Fidelity Guarantee cover is £150,000 and in accordance with current recommended guidelines of year end balances plus 50% of precept.

Recommendation 2: 
Council should confirm with the Information Commissioner’s Office whether it is necessary for Council to be registered with the Commission as a Data User (Chair to report to next meeting)

Budgetary controls:.  Satisfactory budget procedures are in place. Precept agreed by full council.  Clerk ensures Council is aware of responsibilities, commitments, forward planning and the need for adequate reserves.  Budget papers are prepared to ensure councillors have sufficient information to make informed decisions.

Income Controls: All found to be in order

Payroll controls: All found to be in order

Asset Control:  Register for 2013/14 displays assets with total value of £28,651

Bank reconciliation:  all in order

Year end procedures:  end of year accounts prepared on a Receipts and Payments basis and all were in order. Sample trails were undertaken and all were found to be in order.

Internal Audit procedures: Council ha satisfactory internal financial controls in place.  Council reviewed the effectiveness of the internal audit, May 2013.  Audit plan is in place.

External audit:  No matters raised by the external auditor in relation to 2012/2013 account.

The clerk informed the meeting of the arrangements to review the accounts as follows:- notice displayed 12th to 25th May . Accounts will be available to be viewed by appointment 9 am to 12 noon27th May to 23rd June..  The completed and signed audit commission accounts (external audit) will then be sent off.
The Clerk was commended for the work she had completed.
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Review of Standing Orders: no amendments were made.  The existing Standing Orders were adopted and signed.
Financial Regulations and Financial Risk Assessments: These were agreed and signed.
Health and Safety Assessments: These were agreed and signed.
Assets Register: This was agreed and signed. 
14.
Highways and Footpaths: Clr Wardley summarised from his report given at the annual parish meeting.
15.
Public Session  It was noted that a letter had been received from the Creative Committee for the Village Hall regarding drainage issues between the carpark and Framlingham Rd. It was understood that an estimate had been sought, and it was agreed that the Clerk would write to SCDC to ascertain whether this was their responsibility and if not, to Clr S Burroughes for some financial assistance.
Meeting closed: 9.10
Signed _______________________________________     Date _______________________
Mrs R. Hart,  Mary Vale, The Street, Ashfield cum Thorpe, IP14 6LX  01728 685622 hart.ruth1@gmail.com

